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May 2011  

Do  not  place  in  or  on  mailboxes  

Lick Creek Update 

The independent consultant Tetra Tech has completed its Technical 
Review of the Lick Creek drainage basin. This review included the 
City of Memphis 2006 study of the Lick Creek Basin, a public 
meeting with extensive input from the community, a field trip 
review of the basin, meetings with City of Memphis Divisions Public 
Works and Engineering, and conversations with community 
representatives from the Lick Creek Storm Water Coalition. The 
report is ready for release and a public meeting will be held as 
soon as possible. 
 The Cityôs early study had called for detention in five to six 
areas. One of the detention areas has been completed at Christian 
Brothers. The St. Peters Campus has a second project waiting for 
implementation. Snowden and Evergreen playing fields on Tutwiler 
were other proposed areas. The independent study is looking at 
nine scenarios for detention including the St. Peters and Snowden 
detention areas. The recognition that the flooding problem in the 
basin is not located in one area is very important. Detention works 
for the area closest to it and then the creek and the area pick up 
more storm water in a rain event and there is a need for detention 

further down the line of Lick Creek. Planned maintenance and 
repair of the Lick Creek system was not directly addressed, but 
comments were submitted to ask for maintenance and repair of the 
Lick Creek system. Two meetings were held to review the draft in 
VECA. Several of the Lick Creek coalition groups met as well and 
submitted comments. 
 The Lick Creek Storm Water Coalition members are VECA; 
Evergreen Historic; Cooper Young; Bellaire; neighbors from Hein 
Park; The Zoo; Park Friends; Citizens to Protect Overton Park; 
Memphis College of Art; The Brooks; Memphis Heritage; and Clean 

Memphis. 
 VECA has its own 
standing committee 
that works on issues 
relating to flooding 
and maintenance and 
related to Lick Creek. 

To join or get 
information contact 
veca@veca.org. 

2nd Annual Dumpster Day 

Not Acceptable in the 

dumpster:  
Hazardous waste 
All liquids 
Toxic waste 
Radioactive material 
Acidic waste 
Gasoline 
Freon 
Asbestos 
Tires 
Refrigerators 
Medical waste 
Paint 
Auto parts 
Motor oil 
Dead animals 
Ballast from florescent light bulbs 

Acceptable in the dumpster:  

Construction materials 
Furniture 
Appliances (with no refrigerants)  
Trash (household) 
Rocks 
Bricks/Concrete 
Carpet 
Non-hazardous materials 
Roofing 
Wood 
Fencing 
New construction materials 
Clothes 
Paper 
Cardboard 
 

Memphis City Beautiful is sponsoring 
VECAôs 2nd Annual Dumpster Day on 
Saturday, May 14. The event has two 

components. First : There will be a 
dumpster at the VECA parking lot where 
VECA neighbors can throw away items. 
Second : There will also be target clean -
ups in the neighborhood. A Third Bonus 
component would be if your street 
coordinates a clean-up as well! 
 Lots of volunteers are needed. Please 
sign up at veca@veca.org or call 901.276.1782. We need folks to 
help supervise clean-ups; drive trucks from the clean -up sites to 
bring trash to the dumpsters; and assist with the neighbors bringing 
trash to the dumpster.  
 As you think of what you would like to dump into the dumpster, 
please consider the following list: 
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Jared Powelson, OD Mike Gerstner, OD  

 

In the Heart of Memphis 

James Elliott, D.D.S.  
Dentistry with  

a Gentle touch 

 

10 S. Belvedere 

276-7042 

 

 

Belvedere Blvd at Madison Ave 

 

VECA Poster and Note Cards 

$10 for poster ($20 if mailed)  
$20 for signed poster and  

$40 for a framed poster  
The poster is 17x21 

 
Also available are  

VECA note card sets 
Set of 20 Note Cards and Envelopes;  

5 each of 4 designs 
 

Available at 1680 Jackson Ave 
901.276.1782       veca@veca.org 

Framed House History 

VECA Historic Committee Fundraiser 

Celebrate your historic home with 
a unique gift idea! Featured will be 

the historic description of the 
home along with a photograph of 

the home. Please allow 30 days to 
process the order. Three sizes are 

available: $15, $20 and $25.  
 The order form is online at 

veca.org. You may also call the 
Welcome Center, 901.276.1782 

for an order form or email 
veca@veca.org to request an 

order form.  

By Maura Weber 
For the last four years I have worked as a 
Community Development Intern at VECA while 
attending Rhodes. Throughout my time here I 
have done lots of different projects that have 
allowed me to become familiar with many aspects 
of the neighborhood. I have learned so much 
from the neighborhood and working with the 
compassionate and hard-working volunteers. 
 I often had the opportunity to conduct 
surveys in order to understand exactly where 
problems were located and what needed to be 
done. While this was difficult to do as an 
outsider, I felt that this work was important for 
the betterment of the community even if that 
meant having to earn respect among the 
neighbors. 
 As a freshman, I spent my first summer writing and compiling articles for 
the Vollintine-Evergreen Newsletter. Now nearing graduation, I am once 
again working on the newsletter, and let me tell you, a lot has changed. Four 
years ago, I was more or less writing the newsletter single -handedly in Dr. 
Kirbyôs Rhodes College office with limited input from the neighborhood. While 
I did get out and talk to people and try to get them more involved, it was still 
very much only a few peopleôs input. Now more volunteers contribute and I 
only write one article an issue allowing me more time for updating the 
website and working with the neighborhood emails.  
 The number of volunteers who have recently become involved is simply 
amazing. Within the last year I have seen more neighborhood sponsored 
clean-ups than I ever imagined. The number of new faces at the meetings 
and events, however, would not be possible without the strong and 
dedicated core of VECA board members. 
 As a neighborhood, Vollintine-Evergreen has always been a strong 
community, however to see it continue to improve over the course of only 
four years makes me very hopeful for the future. With the help of VECA and 
the community at large, people in and outside the area are seeing Vollintine -
Evergreen in a whole new light. There is less crime, businesses are doing 
well, and new people continue moving into the neighborhood. I am so 
impressed with what all the board members, volunteers and neighbors have 
accomplished over the last four years. 
 Although I am sad to leave VECA and all the great people whom I have 
met, I am excited to see the neighborhood where it is today and I know it 
will only be better the next time I come visit.  

A Student Intern Perspective 

VECA is grateful for the opportunity to work with all of the 
student interns! We wish Maura the best as she begins a 
new chapter in her life upon graduation.  

mailto:veca@veca.org
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A House That VECA Built 

 The Glenmary at Evergreen  
Independent Living and  

Assisted Living  

 
Making Every Moment Count  

For Seniors 55 and Better!  

Contact:  Richard Landers 
1550 North Parkway 
Memphis, TN 38112 

rlanders@veritasincare.com 
901.726.4881 

 

Submitted by the VECA Communications Team 
VECA is excited to introduce the VECA Weekly ENews, a new 
communications tool for the Vollintine -Evergreen area. The VECA Weekly 
ENews is where you can advertise your yard sales, list items for sale or 
giveaway, or plug an upcoming event, for example.  
 To prepare for the launch of the ENews, the Communications 
Committee met with Evergreen neighbor, Chris Morton, who shared with 
us the Evergreen Historic Districtôs enews story. We are modeling our 
effort after their successful process. The first ENews launched on 
Thursday, April 21. 
 

 A detailed description of the guidelines for the VECA Weekly ENews is 
available on the VECA website (veca.org/veca-weekly-enews-guidelines). 
As with anything new, there may be tweaking along the way. When this 
happens, we will update the guidelines on the website for you.  
 If you have an upcoming yard sale, plants to give away, an event to 
promote, please email us at news@veca.org. 
 Please help us spread the word by asking your neighbors and friends 
to sign up to receive the VECA Weekly ENews. They can sign-up via the 
VECA website (veca.org). 
 Signing up to receive the VECA ENews is the best way to stay up-to-
date on current events in the neighborhood.  

By Maura Weber 
From 1996-2005 VECA, functioning as a community development 
corporation (CDC), built and rehabilitated 
many homes in the neighborhood. While 
VECA is no longer doing such work, the 
memories that these homes helped create 
continue.  
 Rose Folson bought her VECA home five 
years ago, coming from the Klondike area. 
As a mother of ten, her adult children who 
were helping her relocate, liked the VECA 
neighborhood and the nice house for their 
mother. The home, with its high ceilings 
and three bedrooms gives Rose, who is 83 
now, a nice, spacious place where all her 
grandkids can come visit her. 
 Rose was born in Water Valley, 
Mississippi, and came to Memphis in 1860 with her husband and children. 
Raised on a farm, she was a sharecropper and would pick 200 pounds of 
cotton a day. While she no longer has those long, labor intensive days on 
the farm, Rose has not slowed down too much. Within the five years she 
has lived on Brown, she has acquired the title of the óMayorô of the street. 

She is up and out every day sweeping the sidewalks or cutting the grass 
on vacant lots. She and Barbara Gavalas, her neighbor, work hard to 

maintain the cleanliness of their street.  
 When she is not working in the yard, 
one can find Rose working in her garden or 
sitting on her porch ósupervisingô the area. 
Rose says that she loves her home and 
especially the neighborhood which she was 
familiar with prior to moving here. She 
notes that her previous neighborhood in 
Klondike did not respond as well to her 
crusade for a cleaner street and 
neighborhood. She has gotten many on the 
street to keep their home and street nice 
and safe. 
 While VECA can no longer support many 
of the operations of the CDC (community 

development corporation), it is clear that the work they did has made a 
lasting impression. VECA was able to provide Rose Folsom and her family 
with a safe and beautiful home and now Rose is giving back to the 
neighborhood on her own street. Rose is truly an asset to our 
community. 

ENews For You! 

mailto:rlanders@veritasincare.com
http://veca.org/veca-weekly-enews-guidelines
mailto:news@veca.org
http://veca.org
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Dr. Allison Stiles, FAAP  
Rela Miller, FNP  

 

Intelligent Medicine and Compassionate 

Care for the Whole Family   
 

Internal Medicine and Pediatrics  
1325 Eastmoreland Ave. 

(901) 276 - 0249  
www.memphis - medpeds.co  

 

Located in the Methodist University Medical Arts Building.  
Free parking in the attached parking garage. 

Garage entrance on Linden Ave. 

  

 

McLean Baptist 

Church  

815 N. McLean Avenue  

Memphis, TN 38107  

901-274-3766  

Pastor: Glenn Hales, Jr.  

mcleanbaptistchurch.org  

Submitted by Claire Atkins 
Formed in 1865 in the Chelsea district of Memphis, the Church of the 
Good Shepherd has been a part of the Vollintine-Evergreen neighborhood 
since moving to our present location in 1942. We are the little red brick 
church on the corner of Jackson Avenue and University Street and we  
may be just what you have been looking for if you are searching for a 
place that will enable you to grow more deeply connected to God in your 
life.   
 We worship each Sunday with a communion service at 7:30am and 
another service at 10:30am. We also have a short weekday communion 
service each Wednesday morning at 10:30am in the chapel. 
 We are a community created by Godôs covenant with us.  We believe 
that Jesus Christ is the Messiah sent from God, our Father, to free us 
from the power of sin. With Jesus Christ as Lord of our life, we can live in 

harmony with Godéwithin ourselves, with our neighbors and with all of 
creation. God is our Creator. He loves us and we can all respond to His 
love. He created a universe that is good and has called us to enjoy and 
care for the world in accordance with His purpose for mankind. All of us 
are worthy of respect and honor and all are created equal in the image of 
God.   
 As you pass by, you can see the American flag proudly waving over 
our church. The bell of freedom is on our front lawn. You are always 
welcome to join us, share fellowship and worship the Lord in the beauty 
of holiness. You will find a new birth of life with our Lordôs presence.  
 Come and see.  

Church of the Good Shepherd ~ 1971 Jackson Avenue 
Memphis, TN 38107 ~ (901)725-9768 

www.churchofthegoodshepherd.us 

The Church of the Good Shepherd Episcopal Church 

Friday, May 20, 2011 is Bike to Work Day 
Meet 7:00 AM at the V&E Greenline Gardens (at Idlewild) 

Memphis is participating in the nationwide Bike to Work Day 

on Friday, May 20, 2011. Supported locally by the Center 
City Corporation (CCC), Memphis is encouraging everyone 

who is able and works in the downtown area to bike to work 
on Friday, May 20. If you sign up via their link, you will 

receive fun swag: www.downtownmemphis.com/biketowork  

 In our neighborhood, a group will ride together to the 

medical center area and then onto downtown. Meet Friday, 
May 20 at 7:00 am at the V&E Greenline Gardens (at 

Idlewild - between McLean and Auburndale).  

 To prepare for this, an informational and bike safety 

meeting was held at the VECA Welcome Center on Tuesday, 
May 3. 

 Bob Rogers is our Vollintine-Evergreen neighbor 
coordinating this effort. For more information, contact him at:  

bobr58@bellsouth.net  901.508.7429. 
 To learn more about the national bike events in May, go 

to: www.bikeleague.org/programs/bikemonth/  


